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The Honorable Will Carpenter, Chairperson 

House Committee on Health and Human Services 

300 SW 10th Avenue, Room 112-N 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 
 

Dear Representative Carpenter: 
 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2316 by House Committee on Health and Human 

Services 
 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2316 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 
 

 HB 2316 would establish two new funds, the Disability Community Services Providers 

Civil Monetary Penalty Reinvestment Fund and the Adult Care Homes Civil Monetary Penalty 

Reinvestment Fund.  Civil penalties collected for violations of correction orders by the State Fire 

Marshal would be deposited into these funds, and the funds would be used exclusively for grants 

awarded to current licensees for projects that benefit the health, safety, and welfare of individuals 

served by adult care homes or disability services providers. 
 

 The Department for Aging and Disability Services and the State Fire Marshal indicate that 

enactment of the bill would have no fiscal effect on agency operations.  If an adult care facility or 

disability services provider is assessed a civil penalty, the fine of $5,000 or less would be deposited 

in one of the newly created funds rather than the State General Fund; however, the State Fire 

Marshal reports that the issuance of civil penalties to these entities is rare.  
 

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 
 

 

 

 Adam C. Proffitt 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

cc: Leigh Keck, KDADS 

 Jamie Rodvelt, Office of the State Fire Marshal  


